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C O M I N G    E V E N T S 
2022 

DECEMBER 2022 

12 Last School Newsletter Published  

13 Prizegiving – 1.15pm 

15 Last Day Term 4 – 12pm Finish 

15 MMI Uniform Donations 

JANUARY 2023 

25 PSG Secondhand Uniform Sale 

31 Parent/Teacher Conferences 

FEBRUARY 2023 

1 2023 Classes Begin 

6 Waitangi Day (no school) 

MT MAUNGANUI  
INTERMEDIATE 

 

12 December 2022 

Newsletter 

No. 37  

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 

Please remember school finishes at 

12pm, Thursday 15 December. 

Our school buses will now pick up at the 

earlier finish time of 12pm. 

MMI Senior Leadership Team (SLT): Melissa Nelson, 
Debbie Howell, Renee Thurston and Shem Banbury 
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Kia ora Parents and Whānau 
 
Oh what a week! Last Thursday’s year 8 social dance was a phenomenal success with students 
and staff having a great time as two years at intermediate were well and truly celebrated. It was 
great to see the children all dressed up and putting into practice their dance moves that have been 
practised all term. The special performance from our staff band - “Four 40” was especially fun - 
how lucky we are to have such talent on our staff. Huge thanks to the organising committee - this 
event is super special and your attention to detail is absolutely amazing. Thanks also to our PSG 
for supporting the catering, to the teaching staff for your supervision and to our wonderful 
students for making the most of their special evening. 

 
 
Staff Farewell 
We are losing Sam Murphy who is leaving us to complete his teaching qualification after working 
for us as a highly skilled and very valuable Learning Assistant with a student with autism. Sam 
has been an integral part in the success of this student who has really blossomed and developed 
in his time with us and is now transitioning to Mount College. He has also been an invaluable 
support to the teachers he has worked with. We wish Sam all the best and hope to see him again 
when he is a qualified teacher. 
 
Mental Health Programme in 2023 
We are hugely grateful for having been gifted this amazing programme to support our students 
as they navigate adolescence and the associated challenges around mental health. Rachelle Hawes 
has developed this daily programme that will support students in their everyday lives to celebrate 
successes, navigate challenges, develop resilience, make healthy choices and establish positive 
relationships with their peers. There will be more information about this programme next year, 
but I would like to acknowledge and thank Rachelle for her generous support. 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL…………………………………………………………..………Melissa Nelson 
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Mental Wellbeing is not only vital for students’ success during their school years, but also for their future 

paths as they navigate their way in the world. Children who are well-equipped with Positive Mindset Tools 

are far more likely to learn and perform at their best, now and in the future, and are far less likely to fall 

into depression during their Teenage years and beyond. 

Science has proven over and over again that when children (and adults) are feeling happy, their memory 

is significantly improved, they are more productive, more creative, more motivated, more engaged and 

are much more likely to find careers they love and can excel in - increasing their chances of living a longer 

and happier life. 

We all want our kids to be happy, healthy kids who enjoy life and are well equipped with the tools they 

need to face and overcome the challenges ahead of them. 

This program ticks all the boxes – it is an investment in their today, their tomorrow and their future. 

Reflection on 2022 
2022 has been a positive and productive year at Mount 
Maunganui Intermediate. As I reflect on the year, it is 
clear that we have achieved a lot in a year filled with 
ongoing challenges in a COVID world and the 
associated challenges with attendance, anxiety and an 
ever-changing landscape. 
 
We have had a large number of pivotal staffing changes 
and I have to say that all of the new staff have made 
amazing contributions to the school as a whole. 
 
Of note, is our fantastic new(ish) office team. Leonie, 
Mel and Karen are a phenomenal team who have not 
only picked up and run with the many systems and 
structures in the office quickly and efficiently, but have 
also adapted, changed and developed systems to make 
the office run even better than before. I am hugely 
grateful for their can-do attitude, their professionalism 
and the welcoming, warm and professional service that 
greets visitors to our school. 
 
2022 also saw a relatively new SLT around the leadership table. Again, I feel privileged to work 
with such a hardworking, dedicated, innovative and passionate group of leaders. At all times, I 
feel supported in my role and very appreciative at the high levels of relational trust amongst us. I 
admire the work ethic and work output of Debbie, Shem and Renee and am grateful to feel 
absolutely confident in their decision making as deputy principals. I also appreciate their sense 
of fun - the banter and the laughs we enjoy daily and how kids are always the lens that we 
challenge each other to look through when making the tough calls. Our SLT are highly skilled and 
knowledgeable professionals and our school is very fortunate to have all of them leading the way. 
 
I am proud of the many things we have achieved in 2022. 

• We have a new vision, motto and values that has been constructed by all stakeholders and 
that reflects who we are and what is important to us. 
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• We have a new strategic plan that will guide our direction and development over the next 
three years. The strategic plan is cohesive, fit for purpose, relevant and has students and 
staff at the centre. 

• Our attendance rates have steadily improved and are better than most other primary and 
intermediate schools in our region. 

• We have two new classrooms and six more to come in the next year. Our BOT approved 
the building of a shade cover on our turf and this should be completed in 2023. 

• We refurbished the staffroom, giving our valuable staff a fit-for-purpose place to meet and 
relax in. 

• We held the inaugural cultural camps here in Tauranga Moana which were really 
successful and well received by the students. 

• We held the first school production at MMI in many years. This will become a regular 
feature in the future as we grow opportunities for our students in the Arts. 

• We have planned an innovative programme for extension and enrichment that will cater 
for a broad range of students next year. 

• Our international students programme is being rebuilt and revamped with promising 
numbers of students starting the year in 2023. 

• Our staff continue to be leaders in our Kahui Ako, with our school being the only school 
with more than one Across School Leader roles (MMI has three). 

• The hauora and mental health of our students continues to be a focus for us. Harriet and 
Tania do an excellent job in liaising with the many resources and agencies that support our 
students. The support services we provide are robust and successful. 

• The Youth Lives Matter organisation donated nearly $90,000 to us after a phenomenal 
and very humbling fundraising effort. As a result, we can pay for a councillor for two years 
and can also employ MMIs first official Youth Mentor (full time) in 2023. 

• Financially the school is sound, with this year’s surplus contributing to a positive financial 
position moving forward. 

• We have a great new Board - and a boardroom to have our meetings in :-) 
• We have established PLGs with the other intermediate deputy principals and this group 

meets twice per term to share practice, ideas, challenges and celebrations. This network is 
affirming for us as well as being a great source of support and new ideas. 

• We have automated our class placement procedures through a new programme called 
Pluto. 

 
There are many other celebrations, some of which I have forgotten. I am incredibly proud to be 
leading such a fantastic school. I absolutely love my job - and this is mainly because of the team 
of people I am privileged to lead and the cool kids that come to our school every day to inspire us 
all to be the best versions of ourselves as educators. 
 
Finally - thank you to our phenomenal teaching and support staff team. Students at MMI are 
taught and supported by the most amazing group of professionals. I thank you all for your 
dedication, hard work, professionalism, talent and for your commitment to the kids we all come 
to work for. 
 
Merry Christmas to all our MMI whānau. Thank you for your 
ongoing support of our kura. I hope your holidays are filled with 
family time and that the summer of 2022-2023 creates lots of 
new and fun memories with family and friends. 
 
Ngā mihi nui 
Whaea Melissa  
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SPORT CELEBRATION - SUPER 11 ATHLETICS  

December 2022 
 

 

On Friday 2 December, I was very privileged to take a 

large group of athletes to the Tauranga Domain to 

compete in the Super 11 Athletics competition. The group 

of students all showed determination and represented 

MMI exceptionally well showing our coastal values and 

sportsmanship.  

 

Thank you 

I would like to especially thank the students as well as the 

parents and supporters who came down for the day to 

assist with this event and support our tamariki.  The event 

was very well run, an acknowledgement to Tauranga 

Intermediate for running this event. 

 

I would also like to acknowledge Mr Gillies-Smith and Hunter Nelson who ran the shot-put competition for 

the day and Harmony (from Kiwi Can) who had the students at the events at the right time. 
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MMI RESULTS/PLACINGS 

Student name Placing Event 

Jacob Ngatai 1st place Yr 7 shot put 

Ariki Jacob 2nd place Yr 7 shot put 

Jacob Ngatai 1st place Yr 7 discus 

Pearl Ioelu 3rd place Yr 7 discus 

Alakris Colemen 2nd place 100m 

Micah Fuller 3rd place 200m 

Isaac Rawiri-Yates 1st place 200m 

Jay Eilering 3rd 200m 

MMI RESULTS/PLACINGS continued 

Student name Placing Event 

Ronin Dickens 3rd place 800m 

Sophie Maltai-Spence 1st place 1500m 

Ronin Dickens 2nd place 1500m 

Sharmar Broughton 2nd place Cricket ball throw Yr 8 

Siyoung Lee 2nd place Cricket ball throw Yr 8 

Harper Young 2nd place Cricket ball throw Yr 7 

Yr 7 relay 2nd place 
 

Champion relay 2nd place 
 

 

Our talented athletes… 

Riley Ramshaw Kiahn Ngaheu Jacob Ngatai Micah Fuller 

Tanusha Naidu Vitor Kokemper Onesema Taliauli Pearl Ioelu 

Katia Harris Michael Jansen Harrison Ellis Madi Packer 

Sophie Ormsby Max Farrar Jay Eilering Gabby McNamara 

Shamar Broughton Daryl Murray Zen Lawrence Belle Ririnui 

Charis Broughton Liam McGrath Ronin Dickens Yasmine Gardner 

Ambar Flavell Koby Eilering Sam Shivnan Holly James 

Jordyn Marumaru Raymond Wilson Taylor Agnew Harper Young 

Ava Cudby Siyoung Lee Ariki Jacob Ruby Trueman 

Mia Chiari Finn Crawford Alakris Coleman  

Sophia Maltai-Spence Ryder Matthews Isaac Rawiri-Yates  

Hope Black  Harry Breed  
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Thanks for choosing to make Tauranga a better place to live in 2022. It's been a challenging year 
everywhere. We hope this initiative enabled you individually and collectively to see your small 
choices positively impact our wellbeing, community and city. 
 
Congratulations to MMI and all schools - each of your journeys have made Tauranga a better 
place to call home. We applaud the efforts of teachers, students, school staff and parents - that 
have made you all winners by your choices. Thank you for your commitment. 

 

 
Keep choosing enviro-friendly transport. Enjoy the journey with your mates. Be the change and 
make our city an even better place to enjoy. 
 
More information on the Wednesday Challenge can be found at: 
https://www.wednesdaychallenge.co.nz/wednesday-challenge-winners 
 
 
Kia pai tō rangi 
 
Anna, Mel and Suzanne 
Wednesday Challenge Schools’ Team 

 

 

  

 WEDNESDAY CHALLENGE  
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COASTAL VALUE CERTIFICATES 2022 
Term 4 – Week 8/9 

 

1  Lily van Deventer For capitalising on opportunities and keeping yourself in your stretch 
zone. Te mutunga mai o te pai! 

2  Tallica Buchanan For a wonderful and successful year! I am so proud of your growth 
this year! Reach for the stars Tallica! 

3  Johnrey Agbay  For always working hard and trying his best. He consistently follows 
the Coastal Values. 

4  Chloe Shea For always giving it her all during Physical Education lessons. Keep it 
up Chloe. 

5  Whānau 5 You have all managed yourself tremendously these past 2 weeks, you 
have shown that you can manage yourself and show the utmost 
amount of respect to all teachers. 
Year 8’s you are the Bomb. 

6  Whānau 6  For all your hard work, progress and achievement throughout this 
year and showing our Coastal Values with pride on our trip to Pilot 
Bay this week. Ka mau te wehi whānau 6! 

7  Sonny Faulkner-
Teiho 

For your increased attendance and positive attitude. Keep up the 
good mahi e tama! 

8  Carter Horton For great time management skills and working consistently to 
complete learning to a great standard. Well done on a great year 
Carter. 

9  Whānau 9 & 10 You have all been amazing this year. Good luck for College Y8’s and 
looking forward to next year with you Year 7’s. 

10 Elodie Keeble For your outstanding Literacy results this year - you are amazing!  

11 Anaya Shaikh-
Siddiqui 

For being a voice of reason, for your good humour and for your 
excellent work ethic. You are an amazing young person, Anaya! Kei 
runga noa atu koe! 

12 Ryan Pienaar For displaying fantastic manners and a friendly attitude while Mrs 
Taylor has been away. 

14 Lucas Davis For your level of acceptance of responsibility during the year in the 
library for recycling and on our team action day. 

15 Quincy Gill Your improvement towards learning, working with others and 
stepping up to be a better young man. I’m proud of you. Kei te 

whakahīhī au ki a koe! 👍 
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16 Grace Boreham For always being the best person you can be. You are helpful, 
thoughtful and resilient. Great job Grace!! 

17 Laila Thompson 
Larissa Campbell 

For all the help and support around ICT and helping out within the 
certificates - much appreciated. 

19 Fergus Ganley For showing your Coastal Values towards students in our Whanau 
during social dance and on our team trip to Pilot Bay. You’re very 
caring and considerate and a great role model. 
Te mutunga mai o te pai. 

20 Juno Steer For having pride in your learning by consistently putting effort into 
every activity you do to produce a high standard of work. Mahi Pai 
Juno! 

21 Madia Skilton For being a wonderful caring class member who includes others. Kei 
runga noa atu koe! 

22 Sahara Little For an amazing year. You have worked hard and improved a lot. I 
have loved having you for these last two year. You are a star! 

23 Sequoia Amosa For participating in all class activities, including P.E. It is super to see 
you happy and engaged. Kei reira katoa! 

24 Annie Kaire For always working hard and trying your best in everything that you 
do. Your effort does not go unnoticed. Tau kē koe! 

25 Babylon Cooper For demonstrating positive leadership skills and being a role model 
for others. Thank you for always being helpful and practicing 
kindness, Babylon! Miharo! 

26 Brooke Baldwin For producing top quality content in her novel study. Ka pai tō mahi, 
Brooke! 

Digi Tech Ronin Dickens 
Whānau 23 

For your active listening and engagement in all Digi Tech lessons. 
Well done Ronin! 

Food Tech Aster Calland  
Room 9 

For exceptional dedication to all learning tasks no matter what they 
are. Your positivity is infectious Aster! 

Music Tasman Struthers 
Room 9 

For demonstrating leadership and completing all music tasks to a 
very high standard. Awesome Tasman! 

Visual Arts Vlad Badea 
Room 14 

Great positivity and a keenness with all your learning. Excellent 
observation with drawing of your self-portrait, showing accurate 
proportions, placement, detail and awesome shading. Awesome 
work! 

Hard 
Materials 

Zach Sharp  
Room 14 

For integrity, honesty and a great attitude to working hard - great 
work Zach. 
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USEFUL INFORMATION 

 

 

SCHOOL TIMETABLE 
School Starts – 8.45am 

Morning Interval – 10.25am 
Lunch – 12.20pm 

Dismissal – 2.45pm 

ABSENTEE INFORMATION 
Please inform us of your child’s absence by 
using one of the following ways: 

Text – 027 232 0446 
Phone – 575 5512 ext 1 

Email – absentees@mtint.school.nz 
Your child’s teacher will see their absence.  
Please do not email the teacher directly as 
they may not see it or they may be absent. 

BUS INFORMATION 
Click here to go to the Bayhopper School Bus 
website –  
 
Bus Information  
 
 

MEDICATION 
If you child has a severe medical condition 
or needs to take medication at school 
please contact the office. 

TERM DATES 
 
Term 1 - 1 February to 13 April (14th TOD) 
Term 2 - 2 May to 8 July 
Term 3 - 25 July to 30 September 
Term 4 -17 October to 15 Dec (noon) 
 

TERM 4 UNIFORM/SHOES/HATS 
Term 4 recommends all students to wear a school 
hat. Hats can be purchased from the Papamoa 
Warehouse or NZ Uniforms. It is beneficial for 
students to wear a hat when they are outside. 
 
We appreciate your child may have specific 
footwear requirements, due to severs, or other 
conditions. Please consult with use before you 
purchase shoes that may not fit with our uniform 
requirements. All shoes must be plain black. 
 
For more information about uniform expectations 
visit https://mtint.school.nz/uniform/ 

DROPPING YOUR CHILD TO AND FROM 
SCHOOL 
These are NOT drop off zones: 

• Lodge Avenue Staff Carpark 

• Lodge Avenue Turn Around 

• The Bus Bay on Links Avenue 
This is for the safety of your children, when 
dropping off or picking them up. Please 
refrain from entering and parking in these 
areas. 

SCHOOL TELEPHONE 
The school office telephone is for 
emergencies only.   
 
Please make sure your child knows what their 
after school arrangements are before they 
come to school.  These calls are at a cost to 
the school. 

PARENT SUPPORT GROUP 
We are calling for anyone interested in being part 
of the Parent Support Group (PSG) to contact us.  
 
They are always looking for volunteers to join 
their team. 
 
Please email if you are interested: 
mmintermediatepsg@gmail.com 

PAYMENT OF STUDENT ACCOUNTS 
Thank you so much for continuing to pay 
your student accounts. When doing so 
please enter your child's name and what 
you are paying for. If you do not enter the 
reference we will credit the funds off the 
next item that is due. Many thanks from the 
office. 

ORDERING LUNCHES 
We operate a lunch online system. You do 
need to register for this.  The website for this 
is: www.lunchonline.co.nz. 
 

You can order from 9th February for the 
following days of the week:  
 

Tuesdays/Thursdays – Pita Pit 
Wednesday/Fridays – Subway 
Thursdays – St Pierre’s Sushi 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
It would greatly assist us if you could please 
advise the office if you have any changes of 
address, phone numbers, email addresses and 
emergency contact details.  In the event of an 
emergency, sickness or injury we need to be able 
to contact someone who can collect your child. 

COMMUNICATION 
Checkout out our website, newsletters, daily 
notices and Facebook links. 
 

https://mtint.school.nz/ 
 
https://mtint.school.nz/mmi-daily-
notices/  
 
https://www.facebook.com/Mtint.sch
ool.nz/ 
 
https://mtint.school.nz/newsletters/ 

 

SPECIALIST FEES 
Specialist Fees are $40.00 per year.  This covers the 
following specialist subjects we offer here at MMI: 
 
 

Food Technology 
Hard Materials/Electronics 

Media Studies/Robotics 
Music 

Visual Arts 
Dance and Drama 

 

ONLINE PAYMENTS 
SPORTS FEES/OPTIONAL TRIPS ETC -  
If you wish to pay online or by automatic payment 
you are encouraged to do so.  Our bank account 
number is: 
 

12 3146 0104711 03 
 

Please put your child’s name as the reference. 
 

PLEASE NOTE – we have strict cut off times.  
When we give a due date this cannot be changed.  
Please do not be disappointed if you miss out if 
the date has passed. No correspondence will be 
entered into if you miss a cut off time. 
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 UNIFORM DONATIONS 
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Triple P-Positive Parenting Program 

Triple P positive parenting program FREE for parents, whanau 

caregivers with children aged up to 16yrs.  

To find out more information please contact Ardell on 0273112140 

or 07 571 0144 or visit www.triplep-parenting.net.  
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